\ April 24, 1948 ool

Colleagues of the Department of Physioal Education
Robinson Gymnasium

Pear Colleague: :

"With arising costs of materials and labor our budget is facing
heavy strain, It is our hope to bring back to normalecy, as soon &s '
possible, the worn out equipment and to furnish balls, bats, and other
play equipment for spring intramurals to the best of our ability.
However, I am wondering if we could not economige somewhat by making

our balls go as far as possible with the view of cutting down somewhat
the leather goods bill for balls in the future, '

I am sure that you are doing everything possible but I thought
this friendly letter to you asking for the fullest cooperation in the
face of tightened budget would get the job done. Any suggestion that you
may have toward improving this condition and allowing fullest play oppore
tunities for all of our veterans wili be eppreciated. |

- I am sure you will take this in the spirit in which it is
intended, but do not fail to understand that I have already appreciated
yvour fine spirit of cooperation in every way.

Sincerely yours,

-

Director of Physical Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach,




